
  End of Term Newsletter  

               October 2021  

The Douay Martyrs Catholic Secondary School is part of The Diocese of Westminster Academy Trust.   It is a company limited by guarantee, registered number 07944160,  registered address Vaughan House, 46 Francis Street, London SW1P 1QN. 

 
 

 

 

Dear Parent/carer,  

As ever I hope this newsletter finds you and your family well.  

This half term has been extremely busy at school.  Year 7 have settled in well, all other year groups have also returned to 

school and are working hard.  

We had a series of highly successful Open Evenings and Mornings for entry into Year 7 in September 2022.  If you know 

anyone who has a child in Year 6 please remind them to complete and return all paperwork by 31st October, 2021.   

Student Leadership has been very active in so many ways this term.  Many Student Ambassadors led tours of the school, 

other students were involved in various subject areas.  They came across brilliantly; I am so proud of them.  In the last 

weeks various Student Leadership groups have continued to meet; in the last couple of weeks a significant amount of work 

has gone into celebrating Black History Month, again Student Leaders have been heavily involved in this work.  On 20th 

October we participated in Show racism the Red card; all monies raised will go to causes associated with this vital initiative.   

You can also see in this newsletter various articles about Sports Fixtures, the Art Department and Chaplaincy.   

This Friday we celebrate our school Feast day and remember the example of the Douay Martyrs, their faith and example 

inspires us each day.   

In November and December, we hope to focus on supporting refugee groups and, as is customary, collecting items for Food 

Hampers to be distributed to those in need locally.  I am sure you will give generously.  

You will have noticed lots of empty shelves in your local supermarket.  These problems with food distribution have also had 

a serious impact on school caterers.  This often means deliveries are late or certain items are unobtainable.  My catering 

team are doing a great job, please bear with us as we cope with this national problem.  

We have had the NHS vaccination team on site this week; all students whose parents gave consent have now had their 

Covid 19 vaccination.  I understand that there will also be ówalk inô vaccination centres across the borough.  We continue to 

take sensible precautionary measures, face coverings, one way systems etc. will remain school policy for some time to 

come.  Your support on this is most welcome.   

You may have noticed that we have roofing contractors on the Arrowsmith site.  I have been able to secure external funding 

to replace many of the older roofs on Arrowsmith Campus, hopefully this investment will serve us well for many years in 

the future.   

We are also delighted that the extensive building works on Cardinal Hume Campus are progressing well. Phase 1, the new 

6th Form Centre and classrooms is now ready for occupation.  We began the decant into it on 21st October and continue 

through to 3rd November.  We also have a number of temporary classrooms which will be used to enable Phase 2, the total 

refurbishment of the original 1920ôs building to begin in early November.  The project is providing excellent classroom, 

study, dining and social facilities.  The architectural and historic aspects of the original building, particularly the exterior are 

being improved and conserved. I am also delighted that extensive landscaping and planting will take place as part of the 

project.  When this very significant capital project is complete is September 2022 we will have stunning facilities which will 

benefit our students, your children.  I will be writing to you to let you know how you can support the continual improvement 

of the student facilities by contributing to the school Building Fund via Parent Pay. 

I hope you and your family have a restful half term.  Please stay safe.  

Best wishes 

 

Mr A J Corish 
Executive Headteacher  



SIGNS OF HOPE TO EACH OTHER 

 
Pope Francis reminds us that it is the duty of all to share the Word of God with  Love, Joy and 
Hope ï since Jesus entrusted this task to all who wish to follow Him.  Love of God and Neighbour 

are Inseparable 
 

Through an education which focuses on the whole 
child, developing the unique gifts of each one, 

children learn how to use their individual talents to 
serve the needs of others beyond the school 

community.  Last August, two of our senior students 
gave up a week of their summer holidays to help 
bring joy and hope to the Refugee children.        

  
When you receive this newsletter we will have 
celebrated the Feast of the Douay Martyrs, the 
patrons of our Catholic School community.  There 
is always a joy and a real sense of community 
among all students and staff when people of 
different faiths and ages sit together to listen to 
the Word of God and to honour these saints who 
built their lives on a solid foundation and were 

true to themselves ï before God. 
 

  Conclusion 
óJesus love compels usô remind us of the presence 

of God in all we undertake in His name with the assurance óI am with you always; yes to the end of 
time.ô (Matthew 28.)   

 
                                              Luisa Foley - School Chaplain 

PE Extra-Curricular 

This term has been an extremely busy term for the PE 

department with clubs at lunch and afterschool starting up 

with excellent turnout from year 7-11. On top of all the 

excitement of extra-curricular clubs, the long awaited inter-

school matches and tournaments have begun giving students 

the opportunity to represent the school in a sporting team. It 

has been fantastic to see the enthusiasm and enjoyment that 

representing the school brings to the students.  

 

Below is a list of the teams and who they competed against.  

Year 7 Football team have played against Bishop Ramsey, Haydon and Vyners  

Year 8 Football team have played St Martins, Haydon and Vyners.   

Year 9 Football team have played Queensmead and Haydon. 

Year 10 Football team have played Haydon, Bishop Ramsey and Queensmead 

Year 11 Football team have played Queensmead, Bishop Ramsey and Rosedale 

 

Year 7 Rugby team participated in the Hillingdon Festival held at Ruislip RFC winning all their matches 

and also played Queensmead and Uxbridge High.  After half term the PE department will continue with 

Football and Rugby inter-school fixtures but will also concentrate on Basketball.  
 

Mr Martins - PE Department  



Artworks for Black 

History Month  
Our Year 7 students have been 

very creative this half-term! They 

have been designing art masks and 

bookmarks inspired by African 

culture for óBlack History Month.ô 

These students were inspired by 

the unique styles and patterns of 

these art forms and a collection of 

their outcome are on display in the 

school.  

(Angelina Anthony & Heshni Anantha)        

(Emilia Rabsztyn, Kasper Kowalski & Ayman 

Al-Kharalla)  

House Art Competition for 
Autumn Term   
óFruitful Harvestô   

  

CƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΣ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ 
ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎǎ ƻǊ 

ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀǊǘ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ 
ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƭƻǳǊŦǳƭ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ȅŜŀǊΣ Ψ!ǳǘǳƳƴΦΩ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
ǿŜƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ŬǊǎǘ 
ǇƭŀŎŜ .ƻǎƘǳŘƘŀ .ƛƧŀƴ aŀƴŘŀƭ у² ǿƘƻ 
Ƙŀǎ ŎŀǇǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘȅ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƻǳǘƭƛƴŜǎ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ 
ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ олл ƘƻǳǎŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ŦƻǊƳ у² 
ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊǳƴƴŜǊǎ 
ǳǇ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƛƴ 
ǊŜŎŜǇǝƻƴ ŀǊŜŀ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǎŜŜΗ   

 
Mr Sin  

Art Department  

Please find the Link below for the Winning design for Art House 
Competition.  

https://sites.google.com/douaymartyrs.co.uk/art-department/home 



Black History Month  
As part of Black History Month the History department have been showing a weekly film for 
different year groups. We had a fantastic turnout for Black Panther with Year 7 and our Year 8 

students enjoyed Hidden Figures.   

Lit in Colour  
We are delighted to announce that we were successful in an application for a óLit in Colourô book 
scheme during the summer term with Penguin Books. Over the next few weeks, we will be receiving 
100 books for our library by BAME authors including Michelle Obama, Tan France, George the 

Poet and Nicola Adams.  

 

Mrs S Urquhart - Head of History 

                          Key Dates 
Monday 25th - Friday 29th October - HALF TERM 

 

Monday 1st November - INSET DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED TO STUDENTS 

 

Tuesday 2nd November - INSET DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED TO STUDENTS 

 

                                               Wednesday 3rd November - YEARS 9, 11, 12 & 13 IN SCHOOL 

                                                         YEAR 7 MEET THE TUTORS ONLINE 3:15 - 5:00 

 

Thursday 4th November - ALL STUDENTS IN SCHOOL 

 

             Wednesday 10th November -YEAR 7 MEET THE TUTORS ONLINE 3:15 - 5:00 

 

Monday 15th November - SCHOOL CLOSED  

                                                                    ADDITIONAL PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

Friday 3rd December - STAFF MODERATION & STANDARDISATION DAY 

                                               SCHOOL CLOSED TO STUDENTS 

 

Thursday 9th December - YEAR 7 PARENTSô EVENING 2:25 - 4:00 & 4:30 - 6:25PM 

 

Tuesday 14th December - YEAR 11 PARENTSô EVENING 2:25 - 4:00 & 4:30 - 6:25PM 

 

Friday 17th December - END OF TERM EARLY CLOSURE 12:30PM 


